HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, JUNE 11, 2013 – 9:30 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

The Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 9:20 p.m. to discuss contract negotiations for Firefighters; Cable Contract and litigation Planning Board V. ZBA Cases:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


FIRE 
Shift Swaps

The Board was okay with changing from three (3) shift swaps a month to four (4).
Overtime

The Union wants to confirm that they are not going lose overtime on the week they work a 24 hour shift. 

Mechanic Stipend

The Union thought that the Board agreed on a stipend for the mechanic.  This was not agreed upon by the Board but as stated they are getting $900 for clothing allowance.  

DISPATCHERS
The Union agreed that sick leave does not count as overtime. 

CABLE CONTRACT
Comcast is saying they are not willing to do anything and basically saying that they are going to increase the rates and not agree to a five year contract.  The Board suggested a third party running the studio and it was said that Comcast is not in agreement to that.  Attorney Peter Epstein had said that Comcast still has to run the studio until December.  Garron and Schleiff thought that someone should come in and explain all this to the Board and Schleiff suggested having an open dialogue with Plympton, the Cable Advisory Committee, Comcast and Gerry Buckley and it was stated that this will not happen.  Seelig wants to wait till July to bring in legal council as the legal account is getting low.  

ZBA v. PLANNING BOARD
Two 4 – Foot Side Setback - 8 Bourne Road
It was stated that Planning Board has a very good case because ZBA did not find that all statutory prerequisites for the issuance of the variance were met therefore the appeal for this case has merit. If the homeowners (Robert & Debra Durgin) construct the house in a different location so that they do not need a variance the Town can have them surrender the variance in writing and have all parties enter into an Agreement for Judgment.  This would resolve the appeal without a great expense to the Town.  
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The Retreat Lot – 72 Pond Street
The Zoning Board of Appeals had issued a variance to vary the left side setback from 30 feet to 17.2 feet and 20.9 feet and 21.8 feet to allow the existing dwelling to remain after the property is subdivided.  As stated in the above case ZBA did not find that all statutory prerequisites for the issuance of the variance were met, therefore the appeal for this case also has merit.  The BOS can ask Seelig to ask ZBA if they are they willing to withdraw from the case.  

TOWN HALL SECURITY

There has been nothing back from the Water Department regarding piggybacking off their security system.  
Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:50 p.m.:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Kim R. Roy

Clerk

/pjm

